
 

 

SaddleBrooke Genealogy Club  
Minutes of Meeting on September 6, 2018 

 
Pat Rourke opened the meeting of the SaddleBrooke Genealogy Club on September 6, 
2018, at approximately 1:00 P.M. 
 
Genealogy Club Party 
 
Christine Nelson announced that she was hosting a Genealogy Club party at her house 
on November 4 from 3 to 6 pm. Club members and their spouses and significant 
others are invited. The purpose of having a party is to provide members with an 
opportunity to get to know one another better outside of club meetings.. Everyone is 
asked to bring an appetizer to share and whatever beverage they wish to drink  Further 
information and directions to Christine’s house will be distributed at a later date. 
 
Audit of Club Finances 
 
Sharon Scanlan, chairwoman of the audit committee, submitted the Audit report for 
2017/2018 which was approved by the membership.   
 
Program 
 
The program, “Take a Genealogy Cruise on the Internet; So Many Ports of Call" was 
presented by club member Rondie Yancey.   
 
May Meeting Minutes 
 
The minutes from the May meeting were approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
Pat Rourke presented the treasurer's report through 8/31/18:  Savings was unchanged 
at $3,000. Petty Cash was unchanged at $41.50. Checking beginning balance was 
$425.88, with deposits of $360.00 and expenditures of $38.85, resulting in an ending 
balance: of $747.03.   
 
Unfinished Business   
 
There was no unfinished business. 
 
New business  
 
New business included a discussion about updating our website and the need 
for volunteers to act as webmaster and equipment manager with a  plea for volunteers 



 

 

to step up as that is the only way the Club can function.  We will keep the membership 
updated as new website information becomes available.   
 
October Speaker 
 
Our speaker for our October meeting will be Melanie Sturgeon. Her topic is "Family 
History Records in State Archives".   
 
Announcements/Comments   
 
Membership dues should be up to date for 2018/2019.   
 
Door Prizes 
 
Two door prizes were awarded.   
 
The meeting was adjourned.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Christine Nelson. Secretary 
(with thanks to Pat Rourke for significant input to the minutes) 


